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Before a contractor begins work on a Centinela Valley Union High School District PLA project, they 
must submit a Core Employees List along with verification that the employees on the List qualify as 
Core Employees (see PLA §3.6(d)). To qualify as a Core Employee, according to PLA §3.6(c)(i), an 
employee’s name must “appear on the contractor’s payroll for fifty of the one hundred working days 
before award of Project Work to the contractor.” Therefore, to verify Core Employees, contractors need 
to provide enough information for the Project Labor Coordinators (The Solis Group) to see that the 
employee has indeed been on the payroll for 50 of the last 100 working days before the contractor 
was awarded the job. 
 
Contractors’ payroll record-keeping differs, so there is no one form a contractor must use to provide this 
verification. However, on the following pages are two examples of acceptable core employee 
employment verification. 
 
Page 2: Weekly payroll registers. 
 
These show all the employees on a company’s payroll for a given week, as well as the hours they 
worked. If a company works 5 days a week, 100 working days would be 20 weeks. The contractor could 
submit these weekly payroll registers going back far enough to show that all employees it claims as Core 
Employees have appeared on payroll for 50 of the last 100 days before the contractor was awarded the 
job. Any workers not listed as Core Employees could be blacked out to protect their privacy. 
 
Page 3: Individual worker reports. 
 
Some contractors have the ability to print out individual worker reports, showing all checks issued to 
that worker. Note that the example on Page 3 shows the dates that checks were issued, the check 
numbers, and the wages paid to the worker, and the check dates go back farther than 100 working days. 
If the worker is making substantial wages every week, we can verify that they must be employed 
regularly. (If an issue is questionable – such as a worker who has weeks skipped, or who only makes 
$200 a week – we will ask for further verification.) A contractor could submit something like the report 
on Page 3 for each Core Employee. 
 
If there are any questions about core employee status or any PLA matters, please contact Pacific 
Resources Services at (626) 434-5087. 
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